Oxford Ladies' Brass Rubbing Society.

YEAR 1901-1902.

President :

MISS SWANN, Walton Manor.

Committee :

President:—MISS SWANN.

Hon. Treasurer:—MRS. DRINKWATER.

Hon. Librarian:—MISS GREEN.

Hon. Secretaries: { MRS. MEE. MISS EVELYN MERCIER. MRS. WHITMARSH.

Mrs. G. EVANS.

50 Members.

The O.L.B.R.S. has completed its eighth year.

Miss Rosa Blake having resigned the office of Secretary, owing to stress of other work, has been succeeded by Miss Evelyn Mercier, and Miss Blake having resigned her membership, has been succeeded by Miss Beveridge of Somerville College.

Six Meetings have been held during the year, and have all been well attended.

Papers have been read on :-

- "The Royal Tombs of England," by Mrs. MEE.
- "Brasses in Sussex Churches," by Miss Vaughan Jenkins.
- "Brasses from various places, shewing special modes of wearing the hair," by Miss Green.
- "Badges and Devices of English Sovereigns," by The Hon.
 Mrs. STAPLETON.
- "Brass from St. John's Church, Margate," by Miss Hyde.
- A second paper on "Badges and Devices," by The Hon.
 Mrs. STAPLETON.

Many curious Epitaphs have been recorded.

The Annual Excursion of the Society took place on June 20th. A party of Members and their friends went to Chipping Camp den, Gloucestershire, where they were kindly received by the Vicar, who conducted them over the fine Church, with its interesting monuments, and shewed them a fine collection of old finely worked vestments and altar cloths.